
Saints Newsletter 
Saint Paul Parent Newsletter 

Inside this issue 

Principal’s Report ............... 2 

Sports  Updates ................. 3 

Teacher Blog ...................... 3 

SOS ..................................... 4 

Communications ................ 4 

Upcoming Events 

 SOS Sausage Dinner,  
Sunday, April 8, 11am-1pm 
in Kruger Dining Hall 

 Singing Saints Spring  
Concert, Sunday, April 8, 
7pm at St. Paul Lutheran 
Church, Concordia, MO 

 Prom, Saturday, April 14 

 SOS Rummage Sale,  
Thursday, April 26 thru  
Saturday, April 28 in the 
Gym Annex 

 Spring Orchestra/Band  
Concert , Sunday, April 29, 
3pm  in Kruger Dining Hall 

From the Executive Director 
Our school year has basically one more month to go.  In that month we will cram in a ton 
of activities from Spring sports (soccer, baseball, softball, track) to prom and the senior 
trip.  Some might even remember that there are classes to attend with all sorts of  
quizzes and papers and finals.  Maybe there are a few students who also have jobs or are 
looking for summer work.  Seniors are preparing for college.  What will our priorities be 
when push comes to shove and we run out of time? 
 
During the busiest times of His life, Jesus took the time to talk to His heavenly Father.  
Luke 5:16 reads, "But Jesus often withdrew to lonely places and prayed."   Luke 6:12 
says, "One of those days Jesus went out to a mountainside to pray ..."  Luke 9:28 reads, 
"[Jesus] took Peter, John and James with Him and went up onto a mountain to pray."  
 
People don’t plan on failing or finishing weak, but our focus can so easily change in a 
moment when unplanned distractions pop up.  Paul writes to Timothy about one of his 
fellow workers who got distracted.  He mentions “Demas, who is in love with this  
present world, has deserted me and gone to Thessalonica” (2 Timothy 4:10).  Demos lost 
his focus and we are not told if he ever got it back again. 

 
Taking the time to get back in touch with our real purpose here is a life lesson that will 
bode well in college, marriage, work and the rest of our lives.  It’s not that we won’t get 
off track and make mistakes.  The point is that we are enabled by OUR heavenly Father 
to re-focus.  He promises forgiveness.  He continues to have plans for us so that we can 
finish strong. 
 
Jesus Himself prayed for strength to finish strong in the Garden of Gethsemane before 
he suffered the pains of the cross.  “It IS finished!” He would eventually say.  We are  
invited to tap into that same divine strength for all our projects, large or small.  Focus.  
Finish Strong, not just for the end of this semester – but for the end of time. 
Rev. Paul M. Mehl, Executive Director 
 

Awards Night 
It is a tradition at Saint Paul to have an “Awards Night” the evening before Graduation 
Day. 
 
Thursday, May 10, 2018, all students and families are invited to a banquet sponsored by 
the Servants of the Saints at Krueger Dining Hall.  Doors open at 5:30 PM and the  
program begins at 6:00 PM.  Cost for the banquet is $10.00, no charge to dorm students 
as this is their evening meal. 
 
A variety of awards are given for different activities for the year.  Many are “Most  
Improved” given to students who have shown a good attitude and effort with their group 
or team. 
 
The Singing Saints will be featured, faculty will be recognized for special considerations, 
and seniors will have their plans and scholarships noted.  The event is a chance for  
families to celebrate the 2017-18 academic year.  Everyone is welcome. 

April 2018 



Saint Paul has recently  

updated their admissions  

software to a program called 

TADS; we hope it to be a much 

more user friendly product.  

Your student received an email 

with instructions on how to  

re-enroll for next year.  Note 

that financial aid is made 

through TADS as part of the 

enrollment process.  You will 

no longer apply through FACTS. 

Let us know if you have any 

questions about the new  

process. 

Seniors may also begin submitting scholarship information to Mrs. Marsh.   
Scholarship recipients will be recognized at the Awards Banquet on Thursday, 
May 10.   If you have been awarded a scholarship, please submit the information 
to Mrs. Marsh so that your accomplishments can be recognized.   
 
Juniors should try to take the ACT/SAT once before their senior year, if possible.  
The SAT will be hosted on campus in October, November, December, and May.  
The September, October, and June national ACT dates are offered on the SPLHS 
campus.  The remaining national ACT dates are offered at Concordia High School.  
Any student may register for these SAT or ACT tests.  Mrs. Marsh is available to 
assist students with test registration, but students can register on their own.  
Students wishing to study for either of these tests may see Mrs. Marsh for  
materials or other test preparation ideas. 
 

If you have questions or concerns, please, feel free to contact Mr. Beerman  

jbeerman@splhs.org or Mrs. Marsh mmarsh@splhs.org.    

 

Meredith Marsh, Principal; John Beerman, Assistant Principal 

 

“God is our refuge and strength, an ever-present help in trouble.”  Psalm 46:1 

Principal’s Report 

More from the Principal 

I hope everyone had a blessed Easter, 
and that all students enjoyed some 
time to rest over spring break.  Spring 
sports, Prom, and graduation  
preparations will make the remainder 
of the school year go quickly. While we 
look forward to the remainder of this 
school year, we must also begin  
preparations for next school year. Mr. 
Beerman and Mrs. Marsh will begin 
working with students on class  
schedules for the 2018-2019 school 
year. Juniors will be scheduled first, 
then sophomores, and finally  
freshmen.  In order for Mr. Beerman 
and Mrs. Marsh to enter class  
schedules into the computer system, 
re-enrollment for the student must be 
complete in the new TADS system.  If 

you have any questions regarding  
re-enrollment, contact Mrs. Fiene. 
 
Many seniors have decided where they 
will be attending school next, but some 
are still making a final decision.  No 
matter where students find themselves 
in the process, they are encouraged to 
see Mrs. Marsh for assistance.  Many 
scholarship application deadlines have 
passed, but there are still  
opportunities available.  The binder in 
Mrs. Marsh’s office has some  
scholarship applications, but many 
other opportunities exist.  Seniors from  
outside the Concordia area should be 
sure to research scholarship  
opportunities in their local area.   
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Teacher Blog 
Your son or daughter may have recently spoken to you about something called ALICE 

training being conducted in one of their classes. ALICE stands for Alert, Lockdown, Inform, 

Counter, and Evacuate. The steps are not sequential in nature. This training is meant to 

enable students to have multiple resources at hand in the event of an active shooter or 

intruder on campus. It goes above and beyond the traditional and now outdated  

lockdown and hide method of responding to such a threat. As with any emergency like a 

fire or tornado, an active shooter on campus is an extremely unlikely event. However, just 

as with fires and tornados, we need to be prepared for intruders on campus. With this in 

mind, we will continue to run drills and scenarios with the faculty, staff, and students at 

Saint Paul to make our campus a safer place.  

 

Along with implementing the ALICE training, we have also raised funds to purchase radios 
that will enable faculty and staff to quickly communicate in any emergency event on  
campus. These radios will also allow for communication in areas of campus that were  
previously isolated from school wide announcements. We are dedicated to making the 
campus of Saint Paul a safer and more secure place for your students than it already is. If 
you would like more information about ALICE training or any other aspect of emergency  
preparedness at Saint Paul, please explore https://www.alicetraining.com and/or contact 
me at sjostes@splhs.org. 

To view the Sports Calendars, Upcoming Sporting Events, Tournament Brackets, and Pocket 

Calendar Changes, please  visit  our website at www.splhs.org/athletics.   

 

You can also sign up to receive Athletic Announcements and Athletic Scores through Saints 

Alerts on your cell phone or e-mail.  Sign up via our website home page at www.splhs.org  

 

Follow us on Facebook at Saint Paul Concordia 

  Sports Updates 
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SOS is the Parent-Faculty-Friends group that supports SPLHS and Students with  fellowship  

projects, service projects, and various resources.  

         -Who Is Involved?  YOU!  Anyone interested in supporting SPLHS and its Students!   

                                            ALL parents, faculty, staff, friends… anyone!  

-How Do I Become Involved?  SOS has monthly meetings, typically on the 3rd Wednesday 

of each month at 7:00pm in Biltz A.  Meetings are usually an hour or less.     
 

The next meeting of the SOS will be 7:45 PM Wednesday, April 18th in Biltz Hall.  We encourage 

all parents to attend and participate with this support group. 
 

SOS families can help with the reception after the Singing Saints Home Concert on April 8th.  Be 

ready to help donate cookies and sign up to help with the reception. 
 

The Annual Sausage Dinner is also held over the noon hour on Sunday, April 8th in the Dining 

Hall.  We will need workers and items for the Sausage Dinner as well.  Mark that day on your 

calendars! 
 

The SOS Rummage Sale will be held Thursday, April 26, 6am-7pm, Friday, April 27, 8am-7pm, 

Saturday, April 28, 8am-noon will be the $5.00 bag sale, in the Weis Gymnasium Annex. 
 

SOS is in charge of the Awards Night on Thursday, May 10th in the Dining Hall.  We appreciate 

your being ready to help with that as well. 
 

Thanks to all who help with SOS!  Please lend your hands as a parent to the work that Saint 

Paul does through the Servants of the Saints. 

Servants of the Saints 

 

[ƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ wǳƳƳŀƎŜ 

{ŀƭŜ {ǇŜŎƛŀƭƛǎǘǎ :  If you 

are able or willing to 

consider learning how 

you might help manage 

the Saint Paul Rummage 

Sale, from our current 

team, contact the  

Advancement Office at 

(660)463-2238 ext.232 

Communications@splhs.org 

**To view the full calendar and upcoming events, please visit our  website @ www.splhs.org/school-calendar 

 

**Sign up to receive Saints Alerts on your cell phone or via e-mail regarding: 

Emergency Information — Alumni — Athletic Announcements — Athletic Scores—Music — School News/Reminders — 

SOS: Servants of the Saints — Vacation Notices — Weekly Bible Verses  (You choose what categories you would like  

included!!)   

                             {ƛƎƴ ǳǇ Ǿƛŀ ƻǳǊ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ƘƻƳŜ ǇŀƎŜ ŀǘ www.splhs.org  

 

**Visit us on Facebook at Saint Paul Concordia 

Communications Director 


